
 

 

 

THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF THOROLD 
 

PROCEEDINGS OF THE PUBLIC FOURM COMMITTEE MINUTES 

 

PF 3-2024 

Tuesday, June 18, 2024 

Council Chamber / Video Conference 

City of Thorold, City Hall, 3540 Schmon Parkway, Thorold, ON 

 

Public Forum 

Members Present in 

Council Chamber: 

Mayor Ugulini, Councillors D'Angela, De Divitiis, Longo, O'Hare, 

Sentance 

  

Staff Present in the 

Council Chamber 

N. Debono, Acting City Clerk, M. Dilwaria, Chief Administrative 

Officer, G. Holman, Director, Public Works & Community 

Services, M. Watson, Manager, IT 

  

1. Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 5:31 p.m. 

2. Declarations of Interest 

There were no declarations of interest. 

3. Public Forum Applicant Presentation 

All-way stop - Canby St. and Hamilton Blvd. 

3.a. Applicant Presentation 

Wonchul Jung, Resident, 91 Canby Street, Thorold, appeared before the 

Public Forum Committee. He expressed concerns about the all-way stop 

to be installed at Canby Street and Hamilton Boulevard. He expressed 

concerns regarding communication respecting the installation and how it 

will adversely affect his property as one of the stop signs will be installed 

at the end of his driveway. He provided information respecting alternatives 

to speed reduction. 
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3.b. Staff Response 

G. Holman, Director, Public Works & Community Services, appeared 

before the Public Forum Committee. He provided background information 

regarding traffic issues in the area, a timeline of the process, and staff 

rationale for recommending the all-way stop. 

4. Questions from Public Forum Committee 

The Public Forum Committee enquired regarding: 

 alternative traffic calming measures 

 locations of current and planned sidewalks in the area 

 

G. Holman, Director, Public Works & Community Services, advised that a stop 

sign was preferred to allow for a pedestrian crossing in the area. 

5. Adjournment 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:02 p.m. 

 

 

 

   

Terry Ugulini 

Mayor 

 Nicholas Debono 

Acting City Clerk 

   

  

  

   

 


